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Dear Parents/Carers,         2 May 2022 
 

Title 
 

K.P.S Annual Cross Country Carnival 

Brief Description 
 

All students from K-6 will be participating in the Cross Country 
Carnival. This carnival will be held on the school oval.  
Students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 (who are 7 this year) 
will run in class groups. Students in Year 2 - 6 will run in age 
groups. This will be the AGE that your child is TURNING this year. 

Venue 
 

Kariong School Oval 

Day and Date 
 

Friday 6th May 2022  

Time  

The events will be in the following order (approximate times): 
9:15am – Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 students that are 7 this 
year 
11:45am –1:45pm – 8/9yrs and 10yrs 
1:45pm – 2:55pm – 11yrs, 12yrs and 13yrs  

Transport 
 

Parents are welcome to attend the carnival and will be seated on 
the Basketball Court during the event.  
 

Accompanying staff All teaching staff 
 

Staff member with CPR 
training & emergency 
care training 

All teaching staff 

Dress requirements 

Students are to wear their sports uniform and a t-shirt reflecting 
their house colour may be worn. They should wear appropriate 
running shoes and their school hat. Students should also bring a 
jumper and may like to bring a towel or something appropriate to 
sit on. Please provide sunscreen. 

Refreshment 
requirements 

Food for your child needs to be provided for the day. The school 
canteen will be running as normal including recess and lunch 
orders. All students will need a labelled drink bottle with water. 

Organising Teachers 
Mr Garth Brady, Mrs Amanda Roberts, Mrs Michelle Ryan & Mrs 
Tracy Goodall 
 

 
Amanda Roberts           Toni Skinner 
Organising Teacher           Principal 
 
In line with the ‘School Positive Behaviour for Learning Program (PBL)’ any child whose behaviour is deemed unsatisfactory will be 
withdrawn from this planned activity.  This decision will be made by the Senior Executive after referral from the organising/class 
teacher. The parents and child will be informed if attendance is refused. 


